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HILLTOWN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
REGULARLY SCHEDULED PUBLIC WORKSESSION
Monday, August 10, 1992
7:30PM

The public worksession meeting of the Hilltown Township Board of
Supervisors was called to order by Chairman William H. Bennett, Jr.
at 7:44PM, and opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Also present were: Kenneth B. Bennington, Vice-Chairman
Jack C. Fox, Supervisor
Bruce G. Horrocks, Township Manager
John Rice, Township Solicitor's Office
Thomas Buzby, Director of Public Works
George C. Egly, Chief of Police

Chairman Bennett announced the Board met in Executive Session to
discuss legal and personnel matters prior to this meeting.

A. MANAGER'S REPORT - Mr. Bruce G. Horrocks -

1. At the last Board of Supervisor's meeting, the Board had
discussed a certain licensed trash hauler who had not responded to
reporting requirements. After the close of business on the Friday
prior to when the trash hauler's license would have been revoked,
the Townshlp received a fax of the trash hauler's reports for the
first two quarters of the year.

B. CORRESPONDENCE :

1. A request was received from Mr. and Mrs., Philip Bennett
who purchased a property at 745 Church Road in April of 1990, on
which there were two apartment rental units which pre-existed.
Currently, Mr. and Mrs. Bennett are refinancing and the bank has
required a letter from the Township stating those two apartments
are permitted. Mr. Horrocks is seeking direction from the Board
on this matter.

For the public'e information, Chairman Bennett noted that the
residents making this request are no relation to his family.
Supervisor Bennington asked Solicitor Rice for his legal opinion
on the matter. It is Scolicitor Rice’s understanding that Mr. and
Mrs. Bennett are asking for confirmation from the Township
regarding the two rental units on their property. The site 1is
located in the Rural Residential Zoning District. Solicitor Rice
stated in order to establish if the site is non-conforming is to
establish when the apartments were constructed. Solicitor Rice
suggested Mr. Applegate, Code Enforcement Officer, visit the site
when he returns from vacation. From correspondence received from
Mr. and Mrs. Bennett, it appears the rental units have been in
existence quite a number of years, prior to the current Zoning
Ordinance. If that is the case, Solicitor Rice commented, the
Bennetts should reglster the apartments, so that they are
documented as non-conforming. Solicitor Rice would guess that the
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original patio was then constructed. After further consideration,
Mr. Fulginiti wished to enclose the patio, and purchased $2,000.00
worth of lumber and supplies to do so, however his building permit
application was then denied. Mr. Fulginiti was not aware of the
problems he would face in obtaining a building permit for the
enclosed porch. This is the third time Mr. Fulginiti has been
before the Board of Supervisors and he does not feel he is doing
anything illegal by proposing to enclose his patio. Mr. Fulginiti
is requesting an explanation as to why he can not obtain a building
permit in order to enclose his patio. He does not feel denial of

his building permit application is fair. Mr. Horrocks had
suggested that Mr. Fulginiti appeal to the Zoning Hearing Board
concerning this issue. It is Mr. Fulginiti's feeling that if the

Board of Supervisors would not grant his request, he does not
believe the Zoning Hearing Board would either.

At the last meeting Supervisor Bennington attended, he believes Mr.
Fulginiti cited Section 528 of the Zoning Ordinance, which the
Township Solicitor stated deoes not apply. However since this
situation has been continuing for quite some time, Supervisor
Bennington made a motion, which was seconded by Supervisor Fox, and
carried unanimously, to direct the Code Enforcement Officer to re-
evaluate the rejection of Mr. Fulginiti's zoning permit, at the
behest of the Board of Supervisors.

Mr. Fulginiti requested that he be notified prior to the Code
Enforcement Officer's visit to his home to re-evaluate the decision
to deny the permit. The Board was in agreement that Mr. Fulginiti
will be notified.

D. DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS REPORT - Mr. Thomas Buzby -

Mr. Buzby read the Public Works Report, dated June 28 through July
25, 1992, which is on file at the Township building.

Mr. Buzby noted the Township finished the Bituminous Seal Coat
project last week, and he is presently attempting to schedule a
date for the paving of Highland Park Road.

E. POLICE CHIEF'S REPORT - Chief George C. Egly -

Chief Egly read the Police Chief's Report, dated July of 1992,
which is on file at the Township building.

Supervisor Bennington read in the newspaper that Silverdale Borough
is considering renewing their contract and continuing police
coverage services with Hilltown Township. Supervisor Bennington
asked if the Board must approve Silverdale's contract renewal for
another year. Chief Egly replied that 1s part of the original
agreement with Silverdale Borough.
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